
DEPUTATION MEETING REPORT 

Date & Time   27th March 2019 @ 4pm 

Deputation Group:  Kingswood Heights Residents Association  

 

Councillors Present Cllr. Charlie O’Connor, Cllr. Mick Murphy  

& Cllr. Cora McCann. 

Apologies Cllr. Mick Duff & Cllr. Francis Noel Duffy  

Deputation Breda Brennan, Doreen McCarty, Peter Fitzpatrick, 
Sharlene Kennedy and Anna Quinn. 

Council Officials Present: 
 

Sheila Kelly   Land Use Planning & Transportation  

Vincent Heywood    Land Use Planning & Transportation 

Michael Glynn  Land Use Planning & Transportation 

Oisin Egan Environment, Water & Climate Change  

Deirdre O’Riordan Environment, Water & Climate Change  

Brian Carroll  Housing Social & Community Development 

Carol McDonnell   Housing Social & Community Development 

 

The meeting was chaired by Cllr. Charlie O’Connor.     

Items discussed: 

1) Teen facility including resurfacing of Tennis Court.  
2) Children’s facility including request for a Duck Feeding Platform.  
3) Graffiti on Katherine Tynan Road at Kingswood Heights. 
4) Green Space Ownership at locations given in Kingswood Heights.   
5) The dangerous junction, double yellow lines and street signs at 

Kingswood Heights.  
6) Commitments given at Deputation meeting.  

 

Item 1 - Teen facility including resurfacing of Tennis Court.  
  
The group are happy that funding has been provided for two projects. The group 
suggest combining the funding for both projects and upgrading the resurfacing the 
Tennis Courts to provide a MUGA (Multi Use Games Area). The group feel that 
better use would then be made of the area by local community groups. The group  
have worked with the local community groups and put together a timetable which 
shows how the area could be used. The schools in the area have also suggested 
that they could use the area as well.  
  
Mr. Oisin Egan, Executive Parks Superintendent, Environment, Water & Climate 
Change department acknowledges the work the group have done. Mr. Egan then 
explains the salient points on the report carried out on Teen Play Spaces. The next 
step in the process would be consultation with the local groups to establish what 
their wants & needs are and the ideal location. Mr. Egan commits to engagement 
with Teenagers & Residents on Teen Space. 



Ms. Deirdre O’Riordan, Executive Parks Superintendent, Environment, Water & 
Climate Change department explains the current plan for the Tennis Court 
resurfacing.  

The group suggest that resurfacing the Tennis Courts would not be suitable as the 
local groups would not use the tarmac surface.  

Mr. Egan explains that the budget allocated for the resurfacing of the Tennis Courts  
is a fixed amount on the maintenance programme would not be enough to develop a 
MUGA. Mr. Egan states that much more significant input of finances would be 
required.  

Future use of tennis courts will be re-considered in the light of the residents’ requests 
- Deirdre O’Riordan 
 
Item 2 - Children’s facility including request for a Duck Feeding Platform.  
 
The group ask for details of the new play space that is going into the area at 
Ballymount Park.  
 
Mr. Egan explains that it will be suitable for children between 1 and 13 years old. The 
play space will include a number of play units. The play space will be located close 
to the car park, along the footpath. Mr. Egan shows the group some designs of the 
proposed play units.  
 
The group ask about the proposal of a duck feeding jetty that had been discussed at 
a previous Deputation meeting. The group ask if a duck feeding jetty could be 
incorporated into the play space plan.  
 
Ms. O’Riordan explains that SDCC would not want to install a duck feeding platform 
as the food that people generally feed to the ducks is unhealthy. SDCC do not want 
to be encouraging people who are feeding ducks the wrong food. Ms. O’Riordan also 
states that there are maintenance costs associated with providing a jetty.  
 
The group ask if it is possible for more trees to be planted at the park.  
 
Mr. Egan explains that the next programme for planting will be in the Autumn.  
 
The group ask if a notice or sign can be placed in the park advising members of the 
public of the dangers of feeding ducks the incorrect food.  
 
Deirdre O’Riordan will investigate the possibility of providing signs & trees and also 
make the point about proper food for ducks.  
 
Mr. Egan states that he hopes that works start on the play space in May at the 
earliest.  
 
 
 
 
 



Item 3 - Graffiti on Katherine Tynan Road at Kingswood Heights. 
 
The group describe the wall from Kingswood to Ballymount to be in a very bad state. 
The wall is a bare exposed block wall covered in graffiti. The group would like the 
wall rendered at the exposed part at Kingwood where there is no tree cover, to 
improve the appearance of the wall.  
 
Ms. O’Riordan replied to say that the Probation Service could be contacted to see if 
the graffiti could be painted over. Alternatively, climbers could be planted to cover 
the walls. Ms. O’Riordan will give consideration to dealing effectively with Graffiti 
issue.  
 
Item 5 - The dangerous junction, double yellow lines and street signs at 
Kingswood Heights.  
 
The group explains the issues that are occurring at the Luas Crossing. The group 
explain that there are two crossings and it is a very busy area. The vehicle layout at 
the junction had changed recently and the group say that while this layout is working 
well, there are issues for pedestrians at the location. The group are looking for some 
traffic calming measures to slow traffic down while passing through the junction to 
reduce any risk there might be to pedestrians. 
 
Mr. Vincent Heywood, Senior Executive Technician, Land Use Planning and 

Transportation department replies to say that this is the first indication received that 

there is an issue at the location. Mr. Heywood commits to examining the junction, 

doing a pedestrian/vehicle survey to establish what is happening at the location. 

The group ask that the yellow lines in Kingswood Heights be repainted and that the 
street signs are also looked at as some of the signs are faded and illegible.  
 
Mr. Michael Glynn, Senior Executive Engineer, Land Use Planning and 
Transportation department replies to the group to confirm that the yellow lines, boxes 
and signs will be repainted.  
 
Commitments given:  
 

1) Engagement with Teenagers & Residents on Teen Space – Oisin Egan.   
2) Future use of tennis courts will be re-considered in the light of the 

residents’ requests - Deirdre O’Riordan.   
3) Investigate the possibility of providing signs & trees and also make the 

point about proper food for ducks – Deirdre O’Riordan.  
4) Consideration to be given to dealing effectively with Graffiti issue – 

Deirdre O’Riordan.  
5) Junction to be examined and action taken – Vincent Heywood. 
6) Yellow lines, yellow boxes and signs will be repainted – Michael Glynn.  

 

 

  


